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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 29th September 2023

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Dates for your Diary
25th Oct


Church

27th Oct
School Closes for Half Term Holidays

6th Nov


School Reopens

8th Nov


Church

15th Nov

Church

22nd Nov

Church

29th Nov

Church

29th Nov – 1 Dec
Y5 Robinwood

6th Dec


Church

11th Dec

Nativity Years 1, 3 and 5

12th Dec

Nativity Years 2, 4 and 6

19th Dec 
School Closes for Christmas Holidays

3rd Jan 2024

School Reopens 
10th Jan 

Church

17th Jan

Church

24th Jan

Church

31st Jan 

Church

14th Feb

Church

16th Feb

School Closes for Half Term
26th Feb 

School Opens

28th Feb

Church

13th March

Church

20th March 

Church

27th March

Church Easter Service

28th March

School closes for Easter holidays

15th April

School Reopens

24th April

Church

6th May

Bank Holiday

8th May

Church

9th – 10th May

Y4 Camping

15th May 

Church

22nd May 

Church

24th May

School Closes for Half Term

6th June 

School Opens

19th June

Church

26th June

Church

10th July

Church – Years 6 Leavers service
19th July 

School Closes for Summer holidays
Flu Vaccinations

A letter has been emailed to all pupils in Reception to  Year 6 regarding this year’s NHS Flu Vaccination.  This will take place in school on Thursday 12th October.  If you have not already done so, and would like your child to receive the flu vaccination, please complete the online link E-Consent form for your child by Thursday, 5th October by following the link below

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/70dc767c
If you do not wish your child to take part, please ensure you complete the form to withdraw your child.

If you have any queries about the national flu program, please telephone 0333 358 3397 and a specialised team will be happy to assist you further. 
Harvest Festival

Our Harvest Festival celebration will be held in Church on Wednesday, 11th October.  This year we are once again collecting for the Hartlepool Food Bank.  Please send any donations such as cereal, tinned soup, pasta, rice, tinned tomatoes, pasta sauce, lentils, beans and pulses, tinned fish and meat, tinned vegetables, packets of mash, instant noodles, tea or coffee, tinned fruit, biscuits, UHT milk, fruit juice etc. into school on the morning of Wednesday, 11th October only. No fresh produce should be donated. Thank you.
Year 6 Girls Football

Well done to our Year 6 pupils who attended Brierton Sports Centre today to take part in a Football Festival. The girls thoroughly enjoyed this event where they competed against other primary schools.

Parent View

We would encourage all parents to spend a few moments completing Parent View for our school at hhttps://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk.  The mini survey has 10 questions and takes around 5 minutes to complete.

Packed lunches

If your child has a packed lunch we ask that you do not provide them with sweets, chocolate bars or confectionery items which includes yogurts which include sweets such as buttons corner desserts.  Fizzy drinks or energy drinks in cans or bottles are not allowed.  

We ask that you do not provide your child with Nutella/nut -based chocolate spread, peanut butter, nuts/seeds or any other nut -based products.  This is for health and safety purposes as we have children and adults in school who have severe allergies.

Healthy Lunchbox checklist
·  A good portion of starchy food, e.g. thick wholemeal bread, chapatti, pita packet, pasta or rice.
· Plenty of fruit and vegetables, e.g. an apple, satsuma, handful of cherry tomatoes, carrot sticks, mini can of fruit in natural juice.
· Portion of milk or dairy food, e.g. individual cheese portion, pot of yoghurt (without confectionary e.g. muller corner yoghurts)
· Portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, ham, chicken, beef, tuna, egg, humus or bean/lentil salad.
· A drink of fruit juice, milk or water 

If you do provide crisps or savoury biscuits (such as mini cheddars) or packets of mini biscuits / mini cake bar, as part of a packed lunch, please limit them to one portion.  Please ensure that items such as grapes are sliced in half length ways to reduce choke hazards and that children are able to open all packets and peel fruit independently.  All uneaten food and litter will be returned home inside boxes so that you can monitor what your child has eaten.  We store boxes on trollies so please ensure that your child uses a standard sized lunch bag/box which will fit on the trolley.  The trollies are not refrigerated so you may wish to use a mini freezer pack to keep items cold and fresh.
Minor Injuries/ Broken Bones

If your child has an injury which requires strapping, bandage, cast or just resting resulting in them not being able to do normal activities throughout the school day, then it is necessary for us to carry out a risk assessment of your child’s injury prior to them entering the school.  In such circumstances please arrive at the school office and your child will be assessed by a member of staff and the appropriate paperwork completed to enable your child’s safety during the school day.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Attendance

Can I remind all parents of our school policy for reporting absences.  You must inform school each day that your child is absent before 9am and a detailed reason should be provided.  “Not well” or “poorly” is insufficient information as the illness maybe infectious, notifiable or have medical implications for other pupils and staff.  If we are not informed of the reason of absence then this will be marked in the register as unauthorised.  Once the absence is recorded it cannot be amended unless in exceptional circumstances.  If your child has an appointment, we require a copy via email of the appointment card or letter in order to record the appropriate mark.  If this is not produced then it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence in the register.  Can I also remind parents that we do not have holiday request forms and that any requests should be made in writing by email, addressed to the Chair of the Academy Council. The letter should give full details and reasons for holidays in term time.  Holiday requests/leave of absence should be made at least 4 weeks in advance in order to process.  All holidays are recorded as unauthorised absence. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








